



Town Team Meeting

8 January 2018 6.30pm in the Meadow Suite

Notes

Present: Rosemary Stephenson, Mike Felstead, Jo Ward, Andrew Vaccari, Rod Brookes Hocking, Tony Gale, Kate Lock (notes)

Apologies: Rachel Vowles, Lorraine Harris, Lucy Betts

Rosemary let us know that she will not be able to be as active on the town team as she has been as she has to have a hip replacement soon.

1. **Get Out** – Andrew Vaccari - the paper copy stopped in October. Would like to carry on, but without advertising. One option would be print an A3. Or ask Credition Courier to print it as a double page spread. Andrew will chase Courier and come back to us.
2. **Boniface Panels** – Rod resumed where we have got to. Plans have now gone to Mid Devon planning dept. Leader. Approx cost £20,000. Money will come from Leader fund, DCC locality fund, Town Council, Chamber of Commerce. Meeting agreed to pay for initial expenses.
3. **Wellbeing** – Tony Gale – building alliances, and now have support from GP surgeries, RD&E community services. Alex Degan has offered to chair a meeting to bring together the groups to discuss the development of the service. It may also look at the wider agenda of Health and Wellbeing.
4. **Active Mums** – Rosemary – got storage, and £500 and applying for the next £500 or more Tesco's. Kate will chase Lorraine on the Housing Association who wants to give us some money.
5. **Festival** - Film event before the Food Festival – 8th June. Rachel will organise this. KL to email Rachel.
6. **Hub project** – Rosemary – next step who become Trustees. We will need to advertise for these. Onion Collective advised us to get an architect on board soon. We also need to find a site. Which we don't have at the moment. Kate to talk to

Mike Saunders about Mole Avon site. Mike Felstead will talk to CODS committee.
Andy Kirby might want to come on to the committee.

7. **Finance** – can't do as Martin is not here.
8. **Constitution** – work needed by Kate
9. **Logo** – invitation to Rachel to redesign the Logo.
10. **AOB** – Council Offices – Jo will get a public meeting after he has met with Frank Letch. This won't be a Town Team meeting.
11. Next meeting – Wednesday 21st February.